
DIARY DATES 

 Tues 20 May Ladybirds Class Trip to Penshurst Place 
   Reception Height, Weight, Vision Screening 
 Wed 21 May Dragonflies Class visit to The Bigwood Estate 
   2.45pm Information Session for Year 1 Parents: Phonics Screening Test 
 Mon 2 Jun INSET Day—school closed for staff training 
 w/c 6 Jun St Peter’s Health & Wellbeing Week 
 Fri 13 Jun “Bring you Dad to School” morning 
   1.30pm Sports Day (weather permitting) 
 Sat 21 Jun St Peter’s School Summer Fete 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you have enjoyed the slightly shorter week this week. Although the weather hasn’t been quite as delightful as last week, at least it has remained dry and the 
children have been able to make good use of the outdoor spaces and thoroughly enjoy their VE Day party outside yesterday afternoon. Everyone looked fantastic in 
their 1940s outfits and we had fun celebrating in true vintage style. With flags, bunting, sandwiches, cakes, music, laughter, and dancing, it truly felt like an authentic 
street party—and we were even lucky with the sunshine! A heartfelt thank you to Friends and all the wonderful helpers who made the day so special and memorable 
for everyone. In particular thank you to the VE Day team: Donna Kent, Jacqui Tolland, Katie Abbott, Sam Centenera,  Sarah Lewis, Sarah Nixon-Browne, Victoria Warne 
and Vinny Meade; to Amy Kellaway for the fabulous photographs; to Alex Rayment at Well Dressed Tables for the fabulous cake stands; and also to you all for the 
efforts that went into your children’s outfits.   

 "Humility must be the measure of a man whose success was bought with the 
blood of his subordinates, and paid for with the lives of his friends." Eisenhower  

We have also been spending time this week reflecting on the importance of  
remembering and celebrating the bravery of others so that we can have the freedoms 
that we now, perhaps, sometimes take for granted. We participated in a national live 
assembly yesterday morning, joining over 500,000 other children from across England, 
to hear from war veterans and see film footage of VE day celebrations after Winston 
Churchill announced at 3pm that the war had ended. 

Did you know?…  WWII 

World War2 lasted six years and one day (from 1 September 1939 to 2 September 
1945) although German forces surrendered earlier and Victory in Europe (V-E Day) 
was officially declared on 8 May 1945. Japan eventually also surrendered in  
September 1945 bringing a complete end to the war. 

Over half of all people who died during WWII were civilians. 

British soldiers got a ration of three sheets of toilet paper a day. 

To avoid using the German-sounding word ‘hamburger’ during the war, Americans 
instead called a hamburger a ‘liberty steak’. 

8 out of 10 soldiers captured and held in Russian prisoner of war camps died in the 
camps. 

Britain built 132,500 aircraft during the Second World War including the Spitfire and 
the Hurricane.   

Britain had the least rationing of any country in Europe. 

Only a few countries decided to stay neutral in WW2. Countries like Spain, Sweden 
and Switzerland chose not to join either side. 

The number of people killed during World War 2 was more than the entire  
population of Great Britain today. 

Rudolf Hess, Adolf Hitler’s deputy in the Nazi party, was the last person to have 
been incarcerated in the Tower of London. 

British Special Operations Executive developed the ‘Rat Bomb’ - a dead rat full of 
explosives that was to be hidden in German coal bunkers and hopefully disposed of 
in furnaces when discovered, which would trigger a catastrophic boiler explosion. 
The first shipment of rat bombs was discovered by the Germans, who then wasted 
an enormous amount of time searching their coal supplies for more. 

 

St Peter’s School during Wartime 
An extract from the History of the School written in late 1990’s :  
 

“Miss Palmer arrived in 1932 to carry on Miss Jolly’s good work and she had to steer 
the school through the Second World War.  Before it started there were more happy 
times with numerous outings and educational slide and film shows in the Institute 
[Village Hall].  The war-time, however, must have been most taxing.  Initially, it  
involved dispatching woollies to the armed forces, but in 1940 the school began to be 
seriously disturbed by air raids and warnings.  Children’s sleep, it was noted, suffered 
not only from night air raids but also by the light nights of double summer time.  
Surprisingly, interruptions were greatest in 1944, towards the end of the war during 
the period of flying bombs and a voluntary evacuation took place when Miss Langford 
accompanied eighteen children to Neath.  Another war-time incident was when one 
of the boys punched Miss Palmer, broke her cane, tore up an arithmetic text-book 
and used bad language in front of the children.  

After the war, normality returned, the playing field was created, prize giving was 
organised and Christmas entertainments and carol services became features every 
year. Children visited the area from London to see cows being milked and to look at 
turkeys, chickens and pigs.”  

        FIELD ACCESS AND SAFETY UPDATE 

To support our safeguarding measures, the picket fence and gate leading to the field 
will now be locked during the school day. We understand how much the children 
enjoy using the field after school, and on dry days, we will do our best to open this 
area at pick-up time for families to enjoy. Please note that After School Football uses 
the field on Tuesday afternoons, so access will not be available on those days. 

If your children are using the field and/or play equipment after school, we kindly ask 
that they are closely supervised, as school staff are not responsible for pupils once the 
school day has ended. To help secure school grounds outside of school hours, the gate 
will be locked at 4pm. We respectfully ask all families to vacate the premises before 
this time. The swings area, which is publicly accessible, remains available for  
continued use after 4pm if you’d like to stay longer.  

Finally, a polite reminder that dogs are not permitted anywhere on school property, 
including the Parish play area. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 



 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…   
Alicia, Cecily and Cade  (age 7) 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

43 24 36 
Well 
done 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

 At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of 
 every child very seriously. If you are ever  
 concerned about a child please speak in  

confidence to our Designated  
Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway 
or our Deputy Designated 
Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Vaquinhas,  
or telephone Surrey Child Services 
contact centre on:  
          

         Tel: 0300 200 1006 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s 
Business” 

CLASS NEWS 

Wishing you all a happy weekend .      God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have had a very busy and rather eclectic week. We have conquered maths challenges; studied 
different mini beast and their habitats as part of our science learning outside; explored the antics of the 
character ‘Nemo’ from Disney’s ‘Finding Nemo’ in our English writing and continued to learn all about the 
Masai Mara in Geography. In addition to this we even managed to squeeze in some time to make lots of 
bunting for yesterday’s VE Day party! In the spirit of wartime games and activities, we are really looking 
forward to learning the rules of rounders and playing a whole school game this afternoon. 
 

Homework: Lots of reading and then write some questions and answers about what you have read. 

BUSY BEES 
This week Busy Bees have learned all about the four seasons. We shared the story "The Tiny Seed" by Eric 
Carle and re-wrote parts of the story using our own words. In the ‘Construction Area’ some of the children 
have used their imagination to create lovely flowers. In Maths we are doubling numbers up to 5 using  
different objects to help us visualise this. We made some lovely bunting to celebrate VE day and helped 
decorate the school playground for our tea party yesterday. The VE day teaparty was a success and Busy 
Bees joined with the rest of the school to sing "We will meet again"!!! It was a lovely moment. 

Homework: Bring a small plastic planting pot to school next week.   

LADYBIRDS 
Ladybirds have had a lovely week starting with some Maths learning on tally and bar charts. We used Skittles 
sweets to support us by tallying how many of each colour Skittle there were and putting these results into a 
bar chart. We worked really hard on this. In English throughout the week, we have been using all our 
knowledge on plants to create a ‘Plant’ fact file. We used some wonderful Non-Fiction books to help us with 
our research: we found lots of interesting facts! We thoroughly enjoyed celebrating VE day yesterday too, 
learning lots about what it would have been like to celebrate back in 1945. 

Homework: Bar Charts 

HURST GREEN TENNIS FESTIVAL  
A big well done to our fabulous Year 1 and Year 2 tennis players who represented St Peter’s at the Local Schools 
Tennis Festival this week. The event was organised by and held at Hurst Green Tennis Club. As an ASPIRE event it 
was designed to teach basic tennis skills using fun activities and games. Our gutsy players showed enthusiasm, 
resilience and determination throughout. We are immensely proud of their achievements. Well done girls! 

 
“The five S's of sports training are:  stamina, speed, strength, skill, and spirit; but the greatest of these is spirit.”  

– Ken Doherty 

CHURCH NEWS 

 

Our services this Sunday: 

11am          Family Service 
6.30pm      Evening Prayer 
 
The February/March St Peter's Church & Tandridge Village Parish Magazine is now available. It includes some wonderful articles and upcoming local 
events. Please let Louise Jones (Editor) know if you have any feedback and suggestions/articles for the future. We hope you enjoy reading it. 

>> St Peter’s Church & Tandridge Village Magazine—May Edition  
The current/previous publications are also on St Peter's Church Website. 

Lord God our Father, 
we pledge ourselves to serve you and all humankind, in the cause of peace,  
for the relief of want and suffering, and for the praise of your name.  
Guide us by your Spirit; give us wisdom; give us courage. Give us hope; and keep us faithful now and always.  Amen.  

Message from the Fete Planning Group: 
Plans for the fete are well underway, and our fete planning group (Vinny, Aimee, Zoë,  
Gemma, Lauren KS, Victoria and Sarah R) are working hard to make the event is a 
great success, but we really need your help! 

We’ve got a great number of stalls and attractions confirmed for 21st June, but we 
now need people to help set up the event and run the games, food and drink stalls.  

We will shortly be circulating a sign-up sheet with hourly slots for the stalls - please 
can everyone look at what times they will be available on the day and sign up for a 
slot. If everyone takes a turn on a stall it’ll mean the event will run much more 
smoothly and we can all take time to enjoy the day! And I promise you, it’ll be 
great fun! Without everyone’s help, we simply won’t be able to run the stalls we’ve 
planned and we’ll lose out on raising valuable funds for our school. So let’s do this!! 
We'll be circulating the volunteer sheet online and you'll also be able to sign up at 
the tuck shop on Friday!  

Please can you also follow, like and share our event posts on Facebook (link sent 
round on WhatsApp) to help increase our audience and advertise the event. And if 
you can host an advertising board, please email friends@stpetersinfant.org .  
Together, we can make this a fantastic event that everyone will want to be part of! 
Thanks so much for your help. 

         FRIENDS OF ST PETER’S  

A prayer for the new Pope Join  
Join us in prayer as we welcome the election of Pope Leo XIV, Bishop of Rome. 

 
Almighty God, 
shepherd and guardian of all, 
We pray for your servant Pope Leo. 
Grant him grace to follow in the footsteps 
of the Good Shepherd, 
to preach the Gospel with boldness, 
to build up your people in unity and peace, 
and to serve them with humility and love; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 

mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
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NOTICEBOARD 

Book Tickets  

 

A reminder that our new, onsite Wraparound 
Care facility is now available for all children at 

St Peter’s School. 

Providing daily before school and after school 
care from 7.30am to 6pm. 

 

Book sessions online: 
www.thekidsclubsfamily.com/st-peters-club 

 

Email : info.tea@theteaclubs.com  
or pop in to chat to Becky at pick up/drop off. 

 

Ad-hoc sessions available  
subject to availability. 

Click here to Book 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/twilight-nature-walk-tickets-1349783481729?aff=odeccpebemailcampaigns&utm_source=eventbrite&utm_medium=ebcampaigns&utm_campaign=48909103&utm_term=ctabutton&mipa=ABIdvVtsVSnisb2nFNkZxSUamw8y5ECZJ8Sb7jZC0qHZNIZiXppqz4t3TX1Ayd8ogr
https://www.thekidsclubsfamily.com/st-peters-club
mailto:info.tea@theteaclubs.com
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/fabc75ab-6123-490e-a982-e62ee77d6cd2@37c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3



